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Dear Parents/Carers                                                                                                                  September 2019
Welcome back after the long summer break, we hope you all had an enjoyable time.  We would like to give a special welcome to all the new children and their families, who are starting with us this term.    
There is quite a lot of information to digest in our first newsletter, but would be grateful if you could take the time to have a good read through!

Dates for Diaries:
Sunday 15th September 12pm-4pm – Holy Trinity Summer Festival at Holy Trinity School.  A wonderful community event where everyone comes together.  We will be there celebrating our 50th Anniversary with Gordon the Entertainer joining us with this giant bubble show, as well as Miller Ark Farm Animals.  There will also be ‘Suz Sunshine Facepainting’.  We have been going through the archives finding past photos of Pre-School, which we will be displaying for all to see ‘Pre-School Through the Years!’  The organisers, Holy Trinity Church, will also be having a fancy dress competition for the children; Disney and Super Hero theme, along with many other stalls, food, drink and activities.
Thursday 26th September – AGM.  An evening for you to come along and find out about what goes on behind the scenes of Pre-school, and if you wish to get involved with the management and fundraising for Pre-school.  We have a number of committee members stepping down this year, as their children have moved onto School.   Being on the committee gives you the opportunity to involve yourself with your child’s Early Years Education, as well as giving you an insight into behind the scenes of Pre-School, and getting to know other parents.  We hope you can join us for the AGM at 8pm. I have attached some additional information about the AGM;, please complete the slip to let us know if you will be attending.
Individual Photos: Date to be confirmed in October – An opportunity for your child, and their siblings, to have a professional photo taken, fantastic Christmas Gifts for Grandparents and family!! More information will follow nearer the time.

Monday 29th Oct to Friday 1st November – Half Term (Pre-School Closed).
Monday 4th November – INSET DAY (Pre-School Closed)  

Return on Tuesday 5th November for the 2nd half of term.
Term Ends:  Friday 20th December – This will be the day of our Christmas Party so no normal Pre-School sessions.  We will also be having our Nativity Play, date to be confirmed and more info to follow soon.
Tuesday 7th January 2020 – Spring Term starts 

Forest School:

We will be visiting Forest school for the first half of term on Thursday AM sessions, starting Thursday 12th Sept.  This will be a short visit to start, to familiarise the new children with it.  Please bring clearly named wellies in for your child (feel free to leave them at Pre-School if you wish). 
Water Bottles:

Please remember to bring a water bottle with your child's name clearly marked on it, filled only with water and no glass bottles please.  Please do not put squash or juice in the water bottle.  This enables your child to get a drink at any point throughout their Pre-School day.  We will of course still provide water and milk when your child has snack time, and if your child attends lunch club they are welcome to have juice or squash.  There will be a blue tray on the snack table just inside Pre-school; please ensure your child is familiar with their own water bottle and encourage them to put it in the blue tray when they come into Pre-school.   
Our Website:

Our website is an invaluable resource for all of you to find out what is going on at Pre-School on a day to day basis.  Please add it to your ‘favourites’ and have a browse!  www.sunningdalepreschool.co.uk
Show & Tell & Letter of the Week:

We would like to encourage all children to participate in letter of the week, a fun way to develop their letter and sound recognition.  This involves your child bringing an item from home beginning with the letter of the week.  We also teach the children the Jolly Phonics actions for each letter, which is continued into Infant School.  A reminder of the letter of the week can be found on the outside notice board and website, along with the action for that letter.  Please encourage your child to place their chosen item in the letter of the week box (situated on the mat before the cloak area), they will then be given the opportunity to show it at coming together time.  If your child is not yet at the stage of recognising letters but would like to bring an item in to ‘show’ then please encourage them to do so, e.g. a holiday photo, a new gift etc. 
Please keep an eye on your emails, the door, notice boards and notes in your child’s pot for information about what your child is up to, activities that are happening at Pre-School and ways in which you can get involved.
Displays:

We have our digital photo frame situated just inside the main room door; photos are updated regularly giving you an insight into your child’s day. Ann also puts together a termly scrap book, including pictures and notes on activities the children have done, linking to the EYFS specific areas of learning. If you would like to contribute to this book by including activities your child may have done at home, then please speak with Ann.  Please feel free to take 5 minutes to have a look at the photo frame and scrap book.  And of course, keep any eye on the display boards to see what we have been up to!!

We also have a ‘WOW’ board; maybe your child has had a wow moment they would like to share with us; ‘wow’ slips can be found on the yellow noticeboard just inside the main door for you to write their ‘wow; moment on!
Clothing:

We have spare clothes that we can change your child into in the event of accidents.  If your child is in the process of toilet training, we would like to suggest that you bring in a change of their own clothes.  In the event of us needing to change your child and having to use Pre-School clothes, we would like to ask that these are washed and returned as soon as possible.  As we access outside all day please provide your child with appropriate clothing.                              

Nut Free Pre-School:

We would be grateful if you could ensure no nuts, or anything containing nuts, is brought into Pre-School; Emma (staff member) has a nut allergy. You may not be aware that pesto, chocolate spread and some cereal bars contain nuts!  And just a reminder if your child brings in a packed lunch please put an ice pack in during the warm weather.  
Illness:

Please be aware of our policy if your child becomes unwell (attached for your info).  With the cooler weather, and the heating going on, just around the corner, this generally seems to be the time for the childhood bugs to start. Please allow 48 hours after the last episode of sickness and/or diarrhoea before your child returns to Pre-school.  If you have administered calpol to your child please do not bring your child to Pre-school, as this could be masking an underlying illness/temperature.
Should you have any questions at all, please do speak with any member of staff, we are all here to help you.  In the meantime, we would like to remind you of our open-door policy; should you wish to come in and spend a session with your child at any time, or have a catch up with your child’s keycarer, then please let us know. 

Kind Regards

Sharon and All the Staff

Sunningdale Pre-School

Register Procedure

The member of staff taking the register ensures that all children arriving at pre-school are accounted for. Once a child is marked in the register and has entered pre-school, they then become the responsibility of Sunningdale pre-school staff.  We cannot be held responsible for any other children, I.e. siblings or friends, who are not on the register, whether they have entered pre-school, or have been left outside.  If a situation occurred to a child outside of Pre-School and they have not been marked on the register, the member of staff would not be able to leave the door and attend to that child.  If the member of staff did leave the door, this would then leave access to pre-school unsupervised, allowing the registered children to leave the premises, putting them at risk.  

We would also like to request that should you wish to discuss anything with a member of staff, this be directed to a staff member in the room and not to the staff member on register.  If you particularly need to speak with the member of staff on register, for example she may be your child’s keycarer, or you may need to speak with Sharon, then we will of course get another member of staff to take over the register role.  The only conversation that should take place with the staff member on register is to inform them of any changes in the collection of your child.

We would like to confirm that our priority is the safety of your children at all times.  Should you wish to discuss this procedure further, please do not hesitate to speak with a member of staff.

Thank You for your cooperation.
CHILD ILLNESS & SICKNESS POLICY

We strive to limit the spread of communicable disease at Sunningdale Pre-School and are committed to implementing policies that balance and respect the needs of children, families, and staff in these circumstances. For working family’s alternative arrangements should be made for occasions when children must remain at home or be picked up due to illness. 

Exclusion from Pre-School is sometimes necessary either to reduce the transmission of illness or because we are not able to adequately meet the needs of the child/children. 

Reasons for Pre-School to exclude children include (but are not limited to) the following: 

· Illness that prevents the child from participating comfortably in Pre-School activities.

· Illness that results in a greater need for care than our staff can provide without compromising the health and safety of other children and staff. 

· Illness that poses a risk of spreading diseases to others.

· Severely ill appearance.

· High temperature.

· Diarrhoea; watery stools or decreased form of stool not associated with change of diet; child unable to reach the toilet; or stool frequency that exceeds 2 or more stools above normal for that child. 

· Vomiting more than 2 times in the previous 48 hours.

· Abdominal pain that continues for more than 1 hour; intermittent abdominal pain associated with fever, dehydration, or other signs of illness. 

· Rash with fever or behavioural changes.

· Skin sores weeping fluid and on an exposed area.

· Purulent conjunctivitis (defined as pink or red conjunctiva with white or yellow eye discharge) until on antibiotics for 24 hours. 

· Impetigo until 24 hours after treatment has been started, or until lesions are crusted or healed. 

· Head lice or nits until no longer present. 

· Chickenpox, until all lesions have dried or crusted (usually 6 days after onset of rash). 

· Any child determined by the local health department to be contributing to the transmission of illness during an outbreak.

· The final decision on whether a child should be excluded from Pre-School due to illness will be made by Pre-School Manager and/or Deputy Manager. 

If your child becomes unwell during Pre-School, for your child's comfort and to reduce the risk of contagion, we ask that children be picked up immediately; your child will be kept comfortable and will continue to be observed for symptoms until they are collected. Children need to remain home for 24 or 48 hours without symptoms before returning to Pre-School. In the case of a (suspected) contagious disease, rash, or continuing symptoms, a note from the child’s GP may be required before the child can return. 

Children who have been excluded may return when: 

· They are free of fever for a full 24 hours.

· They are free from vomiting and diarrhoea for a full 48 hours. 

· They have been treated with an antibiotic for a full 24 hours. 

· They are able to participate comfortably in all usual Pre-School activities, including outdoor time. 

· If required, the child’s GP signs a note stating that the child's condition is not contagious.

· The final decision on whether a child can return to Pre-School due to illness will be made by Pre-School Manager and/or Deputy Manager. 

Pre-School adheres to and is guided by the Health Protection Agency; Guidance on Infection Control in Schools and other Child Care Settings.
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